The Town of Millpury "
Commission on Disabilities °°
Municipal Office Building 127 Elm Street Millbury, Ma: 01527

Meetinog Minutes

Date; January 10,2019  Time; 6:30 PM

Present;

Mike Kennedy; Chair, Debbi Dymek; Secretary, Jim Clifford, Kent Stowe; Treasurer
And Tom Brown; Vice Chair.

Guest;
None

Meeting Minutes;

The minutes for the December 13, 2018 meeting were read and accepted as read, with
two corrections in spelling. Motion by Tom to accept and second by Kent. All members
voted unanimously.

Downtown Infrastructure:

Mike was very disappointed to report to us that the application for the $250,000.00 from
the Mass Office on Disability for the revitalization of the downtown intersection was not
successful. This money was to be used to finance sidewalk and curb cut improvements in

the downtown area.
The Town Planner is now hoping to use the $400,000.00 from the Complete Streets

Construction grant for this purpose.
Disability Commission Bi-Laws:

The letter to one of our members has been composed and mailed. We now have to wait
for a response so the commission can go forward.

Mike did place an ad in the Millbury-Sutton Chronicle that will be in the upcoming issue.
It is an add looking for two new members. If needed we will also place this add in the
free issues distributed town wide on May 2 and October 24.

Our Town Manager, David Marciello, briefly stopped into our meeting to give us an
update. He explained that seeing that the town did not get the ADA grant, the town is
redoing the scope on that, but the ramps near the Post Office hopefully will be added to
the paving plan for the summer.



While we are waiting for the downtown construction to take place, Mike brought up the
fact that maybe some items from the Millbury ADA Transition plan can be brought up,
and a list compiled for projects to be worked on.

Debbi asked Kent to check with our financial department about the fines from the
handicap violations that are to be put into a special account for disability repairs.
Kent said that he would check into it.

Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Debbi second the motion.
Meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting will be held on February 14, 2019
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Debbi Dymek, Secretary



